
It is against the law to 

ride a private e-scooter 

on a public road  

or pavement.

We understand that  
buying your own e-scooter 
can be tempting, especially 
as you can get them from 
many popular retailers.

E-scooters are classified as Personal Light Electric 
Vehicles (PLEVs), so they are treated as motor vehicles 
and subject to the same legal requirements, such as:

MOT, Licensing, Tax, Insurance

As e-scooters do not have number plates, signalling 
ability and don’t always have visible rear lights, they 
can’t be used legally on the roads.

Why is this?
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Although unable to ride your own, there is a 
government trial taking place in the North East 
where you are allowed to ride a rented e-scooter.


